Athletic Department Meeting 
October 4, 2005
Present:  Arnie Ball, Dan Bere, Eric Burns, Leslie Clark, Ron Clark, Adam Ferris, Dane Fife, Keith Fisher, Julie Florio, Steve Florio, Christine Francies, Billy Gernon, Rita Girardot, Kelly Hartley-Hutton, Tim Heffron, Tony Jasick, Brett Johnson, Chris Kuznar, Sarah Laib,  Sheila Marsh, Brian Miller, Chad Newhard, Ryan Perrotte, Mark Pope, Abbie Renaker, Charity Richardson, Kiersta Soleburg, Judy Tillapaugh, Dan Fox, Scott Kneer, Jeff Tungate, Rudy Yovich, Paul Zinchenko
Absent: Janelle Bartelheim, Dan Bere, Elliott Blumenthal, Debra Casaburo, Shari Casaburo, Lekresia Outlaw, Joel Cotton, Mike Fruchey, Mike Harper, Vikki Harper, Jennifer Kieffer, Jermaine Kimbrough, Jeff Marsh, Allison Mills, Kim Moore, Bruce Patterson, Chris Paul, Bev Saalfrank, Dave Skelton, Dennis Smith, Terry Stefankiewicz, Rich Riles, Jeff Tungate, Rudy Yovich, Larry Yant, Paul Zinchenko
Mark Pope opened the meeting introducing our guest Missy Hammond from Centennial Wireless.
Proper Use of Cell Phones:  Missy Hammond from Centennial Wireless explained the two plans of cell phone coverage and shared the differences between the National Plan and the Local Plan. Missy explained the different features and options that are available for each plan. Mark thanked Missy for coming and sharing her expertise and appreciates the information given to everyone. Tim Heffron stated anyone with roaming charges will be charged accordingly. Tim will be e-mailing the information Missy shared with everyone concerning their plan’s coverage. Mark stated the importance of keeping phone costs down to a minimum and asks everyone to be aware of the restrictions.  

SAS Team:  Chris Kuznar introduced Dr. Lesa Vartanian who has joined the team replacing Eliott Blumenthal who is out on sabbatical. Chris handed out the upcoming agenda of events for SALT. She also noted the last PASS will be Oct. 17th. It was also expressed the deadline has passed to sign-up for the Etiquette Dinner however, they are still taking reservations. Chris encouraged coaches to have their student athletes sign up for the early registration for the Spring Semester. The date for early registration for athletes is October 24th. 
Leslie Clark stated this week is grade check week and notices will be e-mailed to instructors and Leslie will forward to coaches by the end of the week. Leslie noted the Study Table is going much smoother and has become much more organized and quiet.
Abbie Renaker has mailed the report to the NCAA and the report looks very good concerning student athletes.

Mark thanked everyone for their hard work and encouraged coaches to make sure their athletes are keeping appointments and deadlines. 

Personal Information Sheet: Sheila Marsh asked everyone to update the personal information sheet. She expressed the importance of having this information in case of an emergency. Mark asked these forms be filled out and returned as soon as possible. 
Moving of Mastadons:  Women’s Softball will be helping to move the mastadons on Sunday, October 9th. They have six or seven girls willing to participate. Mark asked Charity to e-mail Irene Walters and let her know the status. 
Financial:  Tim stated Bev would be back and he will start up the monthly budget meetings with coaches. Tim will be in contact with coaches to set up those meetings. Mark asked for coaches to keep good tabs on their budget so they aren’t in for any surprises.
Development & Marketing: Kent Hormann is excited about the new sponsors and expressed his gratitude to the coaches for the image it sets for IPFW. He stated US Cellular was very excited to be on board at the recent Volleyball Invitational. There will Men’s & Women’s Basketball on radio this season. Kent expressed how hard the marketing and development team is working.Sarah Laib said Royal Dons membership is at an all time high. She appreciates the help from all the coaches in writing Thank-You letters to donors. The personal touch goes a long ways.

Royal Dons Fall Event & Auction:  

Financial Issues: Tim Heffron asked for everyone’s help in the absence of Bev Saalfrank. Tim expressed the importance of planning ahead and it’s more vital now than ever. Cell phone usage is better however, the next bill will be arriving and if there are overage or roaming charges you will be expected to write a check for those charges. The protocol for P-Cards was discussed. All P-cards must be returned within 24 hours. Receipts for P-Cards must be turned in promptly. You must have an itemized receipt for your P-Card purchase. Tim stated if you take the P-Card you are taking the responsibility for that card until it is signed back in. 
Office Dress Code and Protocol: Mark stated everyone seems to be doing well with the dress code. Mark reminded everyone what R.S.V.P stands for and the importance of responding either way.
Conference Update:  Mark stated the MidConn continues to search for a Commissioner and the Horizon Conference has been quiet and we do have an agreement in principle with the Mid American Conference. However, we can’t discuss the details of this agreement until contracts have been signed. This will be beneficial for many of our teams. 

Issues/Concerns/Questions/Rumors/Etc. Steve Florio would like to start a roundtable for coaches concerning recruiting and share ideas. Mark stated it was a great idea and for Steve to follow-up with coaches. Billy Gernon has concerns on the bidding process for uniforms and the number of people on his roster compared to other teams. Mark suggested to Billy to speak to Tim concerning the specificity of what he needs. 

The next IPFW Athletic Meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 4th at noon.

Respectfully Submitted,

Sheila M. Marsh 
